EC-CA Committee Meeting Minutes

Tuesday 11th December 7:30pm at Tim Butler’s House

Present – Mark Wyer, Mandy Burchett, Tim Butler, Dave Copland, Steve Grimwood, Neil Pears, Paul Rippon, Tony Wilkins

1.  Apologies for absence – Sara Flatt, Ian Poole, David Triggs, Pete Whelan

2.  Matters arsing from the minutes of 9th October 2012 – KB fed back after the meeting that she had not contacted the Mud Sweat and Gears team about borrowing the radios but will do soon.

3.  Review of recent events -

· Amis Velo/Hillyfields – A very good event, no problems.

· Colchester Rovers/Mistley – All fine.

· St. Ives/Grafham Water – Some metal stakes were used instead of plastic or wood.  There was a long singletrack section through the woods.

· East Coast Riders/Hempton  - Very good, incorporating closed road start again although this was a bit short before the turn into the single track section causing some queuing at the start.  
· Diss & Dist/Redgrave – A slightly improved course with extra switchbacks, especially considering the limitations of the ground available.

· Regional Champs – Course was too long with the heavy going field section.  The Commissaires’ briefing was very brief.  Direction signage for HQ etc was not great.  Otherwise venue has great promise.

TB and DC reported that new organisers were not always aware of their responsibility to provide signing on staff.  It was agreed that new organisers often needed a bit more guidance.  It was agreed that an event confirmation email from the fixtures secretary could help alleviate some of these problems.  The email could link to the organisers section on the website and detail how many volunteers are required to run an event.

4.  Inter-Areas Report – MW reported that the LVYCC helpers supported our teams very well.  The highlight was the women’s team winning bronze and the other teams improved or matched last years performance apart from the Vet Mens who didn’t have their best day.

5.  Youth Development – MW reported that he had been running ‘Contenders’ training sessions for youth riders which had not been as well attended this season.

6.  Level 2 Cyclo-Cross Coaching Award – MW reported that this course is now ready for candidates.  He is going to try and get a course run in the eastern region.

7.  Europeans Report – SG reported that he was very happy with the way the event ran.  The racing was excellent, weather good with great volunteer support.

8.  Proposals for AGM – Everyone apart from MW and SA has agreed to stand again for election at the AGM.   MW to check with SA if he intends to stand.
A discussion followed on how best to accommodate the growth in Under 12’s racing.  It was recognised that the size of the Under 12’s course was too big for some venues and that the Eastern league is one of the few to not split the Under 12’s field.  It was agreed to propose that Under 10’s and Under 12’s have a separate race with Under 12’s starting at 10:45am.

MW to design a revised race schedule for committee approval to propose at the AGM.

(KB has since confirmed that the AGM can be held after the WSW event).

9.  Membership Admin – DC agreed to check the BC membership admin system over Christmas to check it will do what we require.

10.  Future Events – DC and TB stated that they will require advance entries for the Team Championships a week before the event.  DT (or Colchester Rovers) will need to collate teams from online entries for DC and TB.  MW reported all is in progress for the Iceni Velo event at Snetterton.
11.  Volunteer Expenses Review – Only one person has so far claimed commissairing expenses.

12.  Treasurers Report - NP has prepared the accounts for the 2011 – 12 financial year (Beg Oct to end Sept).  He will produce an updated version when he receives the sponsorship money from Elmy Cycles.  MW to send on the revised version to the regional board.
13.  Any other business 

· SG explained that he no longer attends Regional Board meetings.  MW to represent the EC-CA at any Regional Board meeting before the EC-CA AGM.
· TW reported that he had noticed that Ian Robson is riding the cyclo-cross season for both MTS Cyclelink and Ipswich BC.  The meeting noted that this is against regulations.  It was agreed that TB did not need to amend the Team Award points for the league as it would have no bearing on the overall title.  The Ipswich BC members of the committee to investigate and resolve with Ian Robson.
14.  Date and time of next meeting.  Tuesday 15th January at Tim Butler’s House.
